
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES


18 June 2008

08.134
REVIEW OF REGULATORY FRAMEWORK 

The Committee at its April meeting had considered a paper reviewing the University’s standards and quality assurance arrangements to ensure that they remained fit for purpose in the context of the new Teaching and Learning Strategy (mins 08.78 – 79 refer).  Proposals in relation to the regulatory framework were noted and a consultation paper was issued to Faculties and the Students’ Union.  (Consideration of proposals in relation to modular combined degrees was deferred to 2008/9 pending receipt of the themed audit report.)


Mr Faulkner presented paper TLC/08/48 which summarised the Faculty responses.  The Committee noted that the paper set out each topic, with recommendations where sufficient consensus was evident (based on at least five out of six Faculties), together with a summary of key points from Faculties for the Committee’s consideration.  Changes were supported in seven areas (a, b, d, f, g, l, t below).


AGREED:

i)
that it be recommended to Senate*:


Regulations


l)
that the requirement for a specific examination and coursework contribution at level A/1 be rescinded (Fd, AB and Honours/non-Honours degrees);

*Approved by Senate on 1.10.08

25 April 2007

07.87
Examination and Coursework in Level A/1 in Undergraduate Degrees and DipHEs 

The Committee received a paper on examination and coursework in level A/1 of undergraduate degrees and the DipHE (TLC/07/30).

It was noted that the Regulations for Degrees and Honours Degrees and for Foundation degrees, Associate Bachelor’s degrees and DipHEs contained a regulation which required ‘at least 50% of the modules’ normally to be assessed by a combination of written examination and coursework.

This principle was formally introduced in 1990 and pre-dated the modular and credit-based system which started in 1992.  Initially it referred only to Year 1 of degrees and DipHEs.  This was subsequently changed to Level 1 at the time of modularisation to ensure parity of treatment for part-time students.  Level A was also added when the revised University’s Qualifications Framework permitted such lower level modules in undergraduate degrees from 2001.

At a recent evaluation event for a full-time Foundation degree which included Level 1 modules (2 x 10 credit points) in the second year of the degree, it was noted that the course fulfilled the expectation of the regulation when the first year of the full-time degree was considered but not when the two Level 1 modules in second year were included in the count.

As the intention of the original regulation related to the student experience in Year 1 only in full-time courses, it was proposed to clarify the regulation accordingly.

AGREED:
that it be recommended to Senate that Regulation 11 of the Regulations for Degrees and Honours Degrees and Regulation 10 of the Regulations for Foundation Degrees and Associate Bachelor Degrees and the Diploma of Higher Education be reworded as below:

At Level A/1 at least 50% of the modules  modules amounting to 60 credit points shall normally be assessed by a combination of written examination and coursework with the remainder assessed by either examination or coursework or a combination of examination and coursework. Level A modules may be counted within the Level 1 modules in order to fulfil this requirement.

6 December 2006

06.300
The Appropriateness of Assessment
Professor Hunter presented a paper on the appropriateness of assessment (TLC/06/116).

The Committee noted that, during the revalidation of the Design programmes (Revalidation Unit 2A: Art and Design) in November 2006, the Chair had reminded the subject team of the University regulation in relation to the assessment of first year modules: that at least 50% of the modules at level A/1 ‘shall normally be assessed by a combination of coursework and written examinations’.  The Panel report indicated that a case needed to be made to the Committee to depart from this expectation.

Professor Hunter drew attention to the issue of the written examination as a method or category of assessment; the use of open-book or pre-seen examinations and the questionable efficiency of the traditional examination in measuring learning outcomes.  He emphasised that the literature stressed the importance of fitness for purpose of the form of assessment and the University’s own guidance promoted diversity and appropriateness.

Some members were sympathetic to concerns about the arbitrariness of the rule and that its removal would not preclude the use of examinations in year 1, given the need for assessment to be appropriate.  However, the view was also expressed that, in the context of retention, plagiarism and wider perceptions relating to the rigour and security of assessment, it would be unwise to remove the regulation at this stage, particularly as course/subject teams could still bring forward a case to vary from the regulation to the Committee.

It was noted that the Committee had reviewed this regulation in 2004 and decided that it should be retained at that time (min 04.113 refers).

AGREED:

i)
that the current regulation regarding level A/1 assessment be retained;

ii) that the proposal might merit further discussion at a future meeting of the Committee and/or Senate.
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